

Republic of the Philippines Department of Education Region VII, Central Visayas DIVISION OF CEBU PROVINCE IPHO Bldg., Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City



July 12, 2016

DIVISION MEMORANDUM No. 358 s, 2016

REVIEW CLASSES FOR PRINCIPALS' TEST 2016

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendents
Chiefs/EPS's/Division Coordinators/SEPS/EPS II
PSDS's/District OIC's
Sections Heads/School Heads (Elem/Secondary Schools)
Teachers in the Elementary and Secondary Schools
All Other Division Employees

- Please find attached Regional Memorandum No.0408 dated July 05, 2016 disseminating invitation from **Dr. Ester B. Ogena**, President of Philippine Normal University National Center for Teacher Education (PNU-NCTE) on its Review Classes for those who intend to take the Principals'Test 2016 on November 6, 2016.
- 2. The Review Classes are scheduled on the following dates:
 - a. October 06-09 at PNU North Luzon Campus, Alici, Isabela
 - b. October 13-16 at PNU Mindanao Campus, Prosperidad, Agusan del Sur
 - c. October 20-23 at PNU Manila Campus, Taft Avenue, Manila
 - d. October 24-27 at PNU Visayas Campus, Cadiz City, Negros Occidental
- 3. For more details, please read through attachments.
- 4. For information dissemination and guidance of all concerned.

RHEA MAR A. ANGTUD, Ed.D, CESO VI

Schools Division Superintendent



REPUBLIKA NG PILIPINAS REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES

KAGAWARAN NG EDUKASYON DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

REHIYON VII, GITNANG VISAYAS REGION VII, CENTRAL VISAYAS

Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City July 4, 2016

JUL 9 5 Am

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM No. **10408**, s. 2016

REVIEW CLASSES FOR PRINCIPALS' TEST 2016

To: Schools Division/City Superintendents

Officers-in-Charge of Regular and Interim Divisions

- 1. Pursuant to the letter from Dr. Ester B. Ogena, President of the Philippine Normal University, National Center for Teacher Education (PNU-NCTE) dated June 8, 2016, PNU-NCTE offers review classes for those who intend to take the Principals' Test 2016 (formerly called National Qualifying Examination for School Heads) on November 6, 2016.
- 2. The review covers the competencies prescribed by National Educators Academy of the Philippines (NEAP) and the Department of Education based on the National Competency-Based Standards for School Heads.
- 3. The review classes are scheduled on the following dates:

October 06-09- PNU North Luzon Campus, Alicia, Isabela

October 13-16- PNU Mindanao Campus, Prosperidad, Agusan del Sur

October 20-23- PNU-Manila Campus, Taft Avenue, Manila

October 24-27- PNU Visayas Campus, Cadiz City, Negros Occidental

- 4. Interested examinees are advised to read the attached letter for further details.
- 5. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum is directed.

JULIET A. JERUTA, Ph.J Officer-in-Charge &

Office of the Regional Director

JAJIFYAMCGIQAD/IMedenBryant



REPUBLIKA NG PILIPINAS Republic of the Philippines

PAMANTASANG NORMAL NG PILIPINAS

Philippine Normal University

ANG PAMBANSANG SENTRO SA EDUKASYONG PANGGURO The NationalCenter for Teacher Education

Maynila



RD2016-1806 21-Jun-16

Ester B. Ogena, Ph.D. President

Manila

June 8, 2016

DR. JULIET A. JERUTA

Regional Director Department of Education - Region VII Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City

Dear Dr. Jeruta:

Warm greetings!

We are pleased to inform you that Philippine Normal University, the National Center for Teacher Education, will offer review classes for those who intend to take the National Qualifying Examination for School Heads (NQESH)on November 6, 2016. The review covers the competencies prescribed by the National Educators Academy of the Philippines (NEAP) and the Department of Education based on the National Competency-Based Standards for School Heads.

The review classes are scheduled on the following dates:

October 6-9: PNU North Luzon Campus, Alicia, Isabela

October 13-16 - PNU Mindanao Campus, Prosperidad, Agusandel Sur

October 20-23 - PNU Manila Campus, Taft Ave., Manila

October 24-27 - PNU Visayas Campus, Cadiz City, Negros Occidental

Our reviewers include outstanding former and current officials of the Department of Education and highly qualified PNU faculty members.

We will highly appreciate it if the above information can be disseminated to the teachers in the field through your Schools Division Superintendents and Principals.

Registration is ongoing until September 30, 2016. For further details, please visit www.pnu.edu.ph, call (02) 317 1768 loc. 759, or send an email to pbdo@pnu.edu.ph.

Thank you for your kind accommodation and best regards.

Very truly yours.

ESTER B. OGENA, Ph.D.

President